
Cobble Hill Parks Commission Meeting 
February 1st, 2016 

Youth Hall 3665 Watson Avenue, Cobble Hill, B.C. 
Minutes 

 
Present:  John Krug – Chair, Jennifer Symons, Shelley Balme, Annie Ingraham, 
Gord Dickenson, Bill Turner, Ruth Koehn 
Also present:  Matteus Clement – Regional Director area “C”, Aurelia McInnis – 
Delegate regarding horse trailer parking at Quarry Nature Park 
Regrets:  Dennis Cage and Lynn Wilson 
Chair Krug called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
Moved/seconded that the agenda is amended to include Hatch Point Trail the Off 
Leash Dog Park. Carried 
Moved/seconded that the minutes of the regular Cobble Hill Parks Commission 
meeting of January 11th, 2016 are adopted as circulated.  Carried 
Moved/seconded that the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Cobble Hill 
Parks Commission of January 11th, 2016 are adopted as circulated. Carried 
 
Delegation regarding horse trailer parking at Quarry Nature Park:  Aurelia McInnis 
explained the problems that the horse trailer people encounter while parking.  
Moved/seconded that Shelley Balme and Aurelia and John Krug volunteered as a 
subcommittee to visit the site and discuss solutions with a report to be given at the 
March commission meeting.  Carried 
 
Business arising from the minutes: 
Off Leash Dog Park:  John will talk to Staff about replenishing the surface material 
and heat tracing the fountain. 
Watson Trail:  It was reported that one of the 4” drain pipes from the two new 
houses was flowing with maximum volume.  John will investigate. 
Boatswain Park:  The request for quotations will be distributed in the near future. 
Cobble Hill Common:  It is quite muddy and still draining onto the road.  A 
comprehensive Cobble Hill drainage study is in the works. 
Hatch Point Trail:  An acknowledgement of Chevron’s contribution is being prepared 
by Staff. 
Off Leash Dog Park:  Director Clement will speak with staff and by-law enforcement 
to ensure any dog deemed vicious will not be permitted to enter the dog park, even 
if it is muzzled.  All parks in the CVRD require dogs to be leashed including the 
Regional Recreation Area of Cobble Hill Mountain.   
Cherry Point Parking lot requires grading. 
Heritage Church:  The Historical Societies of Bamberton, Mill Bay Malahat and 
Cobble Hill have expressed an interest in using the church as a museum. 
Director’s Report:  Director Clement explained the concept of establishing small 
kiosks in strategic areas as book exchanges. 

 
Volunteer hours:  28 
Adjournment:  8:50 pm. 
 

       The next Cobble Hill Parks Commission Meeting will be held Monday, March 
7th, 2016 at 7:00 pm in the Youth Hall.  


